# Eye on the World July 23, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of July 23, 2022.

# **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# **Comment about archaeological finding**

- An article by Judith Sudilovsky titled "Church of the Holy Sepulchre Excavation Unveils Remains From Constantine's Time" was posted at jpost. com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Archaeologists Uncover Oldest Known Mosaics of Ancient Biblical Heroes" was posted at dailywire.com on July 16, 2022.

#### Comments about international food crisis

- An article by Ahmad Hemingway titled "Gang Violence, Inflation, Food Insecurity Deepen Haiti Crisis" was posted at abcnews.com on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Su-Lin Tan titled "The Food Security Crisis Could Kill More People Than Covid Has, Says Senegal Minister at G-20" was posted at cnbc.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "U.S.: China Not Doing Enough to Avert African Food Crisis" was posted at voanews.com (Voice of America) on July 19, 2022.

■ An article titled "Ukrainian Farmers Rush to Harvest Grain From Fields Near Frontline" was posted at todayonline.com on July 19, 2022.

## **Comments about international monkeypox**

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Philip Obaji Jr. titled "The Monkeypox Crisis Is Secretly Spiraling in This Virus Hotspot [Nigeria]" was posted at thedailybeast.com on June 27, 2022.
- An article titled "WHO to Reconvene Monkeypox Emergency Panel on July 21" was posted at medicalxpress.com on July 14, 2022.
- An article by Lizzie May titled "WHO May Declare Monkeypox Outbreak a Global Health Emergency After Asking Experts to Meet Again As Cases Continue to Soar" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 16, 2022.

## International covid

- An article by Natasha Khan, Cao Li, Shen Lu and Stella Vifan Xie titled "The Human Cost of Shanghai's Covid-19 Lockdown: Helplessness, Isolation, Despair" was posted at wsj.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "China: Officials Engaged in 'Violent' Break-Ins While Trapping Residents in Quarantine Camps" was posted at breitbart.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article titled "WHO: Covid Triples Across Europe, Hospitalizations Double" was posted at apnews.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Kennedy Hall titled "Canadian Catholic Nurse Wins Arbitration Case Against Employer After Refusing Covid Shot" was posted at lifesitenews. com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Jack Bingham titled "Conservatives Slam Trudeau Over Quarantine App After Elderly Man Threatened With Fine" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Davey titled "AMA [Australian Medical Association] Chief [Dr. Omar Khorshid] Says Mask Mandates Becoming More Likely Amid 'Pretty Scary' Covid Hospital Numbers" was posted at theguardian.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Thea Van De Mortel titled "Masks Are 'Strongly Suggested' by [Australian] Health Authorities as the Winter Covid Wave Hits" was posted at the conversation.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Blood Thickness Can Predict Risk of Covid Death—Study [at Mount Sinai School of Medicine] " was posted at jpost.com on July 19, 2022.

# International climate change—Sri Lanka

■ An article by Beth Whitehead titled "Sri Lanka Is What Happens When Countries Fail to Realize Green Policies Don't Work" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 14, 2022.

- An article by Helen Raleigh titled "Sri Lanka Crisis Shows the Damning Consequences of Western Elites' Green Revolution" was posted at thefederalist. com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by J.B. Shurk titled "Sri Lanka Is Just the First to Topple in Globalists' Green Energy House of Cards" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 18, 2022.

# China, climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.

# International fossil fuels—general comments

- An article by Micaela Burrow titled "Europe Begs Authoritarian Countries for Gas Amid Energy Crisis" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Walter Finch titled "Russia Restarts Nord Stream 1 Gas Exports on Schedule After Maintenance Despite Europe's Fears Putin Would Keep the Taps Turned Off" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2022.

## International fossil fuels—Russia and Germany

- An article by Stephen Moore titled "How Angela Merkel's Green Agenda Caused the Economic Collapse of Germany" was posted at townhall.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Phil Rosen titled "Russia's Gas Shutoff Is Forcing Europe's Biggest Buyer of Its Supplies to Draw Down Winter Emergency Reserves" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Robert Hardman titled "Will the Lights Go Out in Germany This Winter? Merkel Left Her Nation Reliant on Putin's Gas and Now Councils Are Turning Off Hot Water and Threatening Floodlights at Football Stadiums—Many Fear There's Far Worse to Come" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 15, 2022.

#### Comments about Russia-Ukraine war

- An article titled "Putin Aims to Shape a New Generation of Supporters—Through Schools" was posted at dnyuz.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Evan Gershkovich, Benoit Faucon and Jared Malsin titled "Putin Seeks to Cement Ties With Iran, Turkey in Rare Trip Abroad" was posted at wsj.com on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Kaya Terry titled "Russian Journalist Who Protested Invasion of Ukraine by Holding Up a Banner in Live TV Broadcast Has Been Detained by the Country's Police; Lawyer Reveals" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Jack Newman titled "Zelensky Fires Security Chief and State Prosecutor After Hundreds of Cases of Treason and Collaboration With Russia Among Officials Were Uncovered" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.

- An article by Mark Nichol and Will Stewart titled "Vladimir Putin's Forces Are Relying on Convicts to Plug Gaps on Ukraine Frontline as Troop Numbers Dwindle, MoD [UK's Ministry of Defense] Says as Video Emerges of Recruiters Touring Jails" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.
- An article by David Averre titled "Former Russian President Dmitry Medvedev Warns 'Judgment Day Will Come Very Fast and Hard' If the West Does Not Accept Moscow's Control of Crimea" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Emily Goodin titled "White House Says Russia Is Planing to Annex More of Ukraine by Installing More Proxy Officials, Making the Ruble Currency and Forcing Residents to Apply for [Russian] Citizenship" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "WH: Russia Is Preparing to Annex More of Ukraine After Staging Sham Referendums" was posted at cnsnews. com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Matthew Lee and Nomaan Merchant titled "Ukraine Graft Concerns Resurface As Russia War Goes On" was posted at apnews.com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance and Will Stewart titled "Payback! 'Humiliated' Putin Kept Waiting for Toe-Curling 48 Seconds by Turkey's Erdogan in First Face-to-Face Talks Since Ukraine—Two Years After Russian Leader Pulled a Similar Stunt" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 20, 2022.

## How many Russians killed in Ukraine war?

- An article by Radio Free Europe titled "Russia Has Lost 50,000 Soldiers in Ukraine, U.K. Military Chief Says" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on July 20, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Phil Stewart titled "CIA Director [William Burns] Estimates 15,000 Russians Killed in Ukraine War" was posted at reuters.com on July 20, 2022.

#### **Comments about NATO**

- An article by Sinead Baker titled "Russia's Neighbor Latvia Wants to Bring Back the Military Draft Because It Fears Russia Will Attack So Quickly That NATO Can't Help, Defense Minister Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Iran's Supreme Leader Praises Putin for Acting in Ukraine to Stop 'Dangerous' NATO" was posted at cnsnews. com on July 19, 2022.

## Sanctions against Russia

■ An article by David Averre titled "Putin Admits Western Sanctions Are Causing Russia 'Colossal' Problems and Says Country 'Cannot Develop in Isolation From the Rest of the World' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.

## **Comments about Israel**

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Israeli PM to Biden on Iran's Pursuit of Nuclear Weapons: 'Diplomacy Will Not Stop Them' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 14, 2022.

- An article by Staff titled "Ritual Bath Used by Elites on Eve of Second Temple Destruction Uncovered" was posted at jpost.com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Michael Starr titled "Ben Shapiro, You've Spun Your Last Dreidel' [a Dreidel Is a Traditional Spinning Top Played With by Jews on the Holiday of Hanukkah]—Says Armed Far-Right Activist in Video" was posted at jpost.com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Lahav Harkov titled "Ben Shapiro: U.S. Should Learn From Israel's Common Sense of Destiny" was posted at jpost.com on July 21, 2022.

#### **Comments about Iran**

- An article by Maid Rafizadeh titled "Under the Biden Administration's Watch, Iran Sanctions Are Violated With Impunity" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 14, 2022.
- An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Iranian Official [Kamal Kharrrazi] Says Tehran 'Capable of Building Nuclear Bomb,' " was posted at national review. com on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Adam Kredo titled "Dems Kill Bills [Designed] to Stop Taxpayer Funds From Reaching Iran" was posted at freebeacon.com on July 18, 2022.

#### Comments about Saudi Arabia

- An article by Zeeshan Aleem titled "If Biden Cared About 'Bullies, He Wouldn't Be Warming Up to Saudi Arabia" was posted at msnbc.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Ben Kelley titled "Sen. Cruz: 'Biden Is Groveling to the Saudis . . . It's a Mess' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Saudi Diplomat Refuses to Commit to Boosting Oil Production, Claims Increasing Production Won't Really Help U.S. Gas Prices" was posted at breitbart.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "Report: Saudi Arabia Doubling Purchases of Cheap Russian Oil" was posted at breitbart.com on July 15, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Simon Webb and Barbara Lewis titled "Saudi Arabia Doubles Second-Quarter Russian Fuel Oil Imports for Power Generation" was posted at reuters.com on July 15, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Ghaida Ghantous and Maha El Dahan titled "Saudi Crown Prince Says Unrealistic Energy Policies Will Lead to Higher Inflation" was posted at reuters.com on July 16, 2022.

#### Comments about China

- An article by Tiffany Meier titled "The Chinese Communist Party Has Its Sights Set on Destroying America': Frank Gaffney" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 16, 2022.
- A Reuters article titled "In China's Wuhan, Cholera-Causing Bacteria in Turtles Strikes Nerve" was posted at reuters.com on July 16, 2022.

- A Reuters article by Meg Shen titled "China Demands U.S. Cancel Potential Arms Sale to Taiwan" was posted at reuters.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article titled "China Threatens 'Strong Measures' If Pelosi Visits Taiwan" was posted at apnews.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Tiffany Meier titled "Taiwan Accuses Chinese Company of Stealing Secrets" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Antonio Graceffo titled "Investing in China Is Becoming More Risky for U.S. and Foreign Companies" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Phil Rosen titled "China Is No Longer the Top Holder of U.S. Debt After Its Total Dips Below \$1 Trillion for the First Time in 12 Years [With Japan Now Being the Top Holder]" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Ryan General titled "Islam in China Must Be 'Chinese in Orientation, and Adhere to Socialism; Xi Jinping Says in Xinjiang Visit" was posted at nextshark.com on July 19, 2022.

#### International miscellaneous news

- An article by Adam Solomons titled "Philippines' New Leader Ferdinand Marcos Jr. Tears Up \$5 Billion Railways Deal With China After Beijing 'Failed to Put Up the Money' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Emily Prescott and Katie Hind titled "Newsnight Photographer Claims to Have Picture of Prince Andrew That Would Rock the Monarchy If It Was Ever Made Public" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Adam Solomons and Charlotte McLaughlin titled "Ukrainian Cargo Plane Which Crashed in Fireball Explosion in Greece Was Carrying 11 Tons of Weapons Including Mortar Shells and Land Mines to Bangladesh—As All Crew Members Are Confirmed Dead" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Swedish LGBT Writer Demands Mosques Welcome and Include Homosexuals" was posted at breitbart.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by David Southwell titled "Calls Grow for TikTok to Be Banned in Australia With Experts Warning the Popular Video App Is Just a Platform for China to Spy on Young People" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "Wedding Party Tragedy As 20 Women Drown When Overcrowded Boat Carrying Guests Capsizes While Crossing River in Pakistan" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Bryan Ke titled "India Expected to Have Its Second-Ever Female President in Former Teacher Draupadi Murmu" was posted at nextshark. com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Biden State Department Spending Up to \$100,000 Flying in Africans to Teach Them How to Fight 'Disinformation' "was posted at dailycaller.com on July 19, 2022.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

An article by Allen West titled "The Deranged Liberal World Order" was posted at townhall.com on July 18, 2022. Following is the article.

"What you heard from the president today is a clear articulation of the stakes. This is about the future of the liberal world order and we have to stand firm." - Biden administration National Economic Council Director, Brian Deese

This quote came during an interview on CNN with Mr. Deese after President Biden responded that the American people would have to endure the exorbitantly high fuel prices as long as the conflagration in Ukraine continues.

In essence, what Brian Deese was expressing is what we would say in military vernacular, "embrace the suck." And the "suck" is the liberal world order, better known as the progressive socialist Marxist ideological agenda.

First, as a matter of political philosophical clarification, what the left desires really has nothing to do with classical liberalism, as advanced by John Locke, which is rooted in individual liberty and freedom. The socialist, globalist, linguistic manipulators of the left kidnapped the term liberal to mask their true Marxist nature.

This thing called the "liberal world order" is what then candidate Obama asserted back in late October 2008 in Columbia Missouri, the fundamental transformation of the United States of America.

Now, I spent some 22 years in the U.S. Army "embracing the suck" for a noble reason, supporting and defending the Constitution of the United States. I will not embrace the deranged concept of a liberal world order...and it appears that I am far from being alone.

Look at the recent developments in the country of Sri Lanka. They rejected the liberal world order, big time. Sri Lanka once boasted an ESG (environmental social governance) score of 98%. See, when you score high on the liberal world order, the end result is economic collapse, high energy and food costs, and equal sharing of misery.

As well, further evidence of the deranged liberal world order is in the Netherlands where farmers are rejecting the destruction of their livelihood due to high fertilizer costs, as well as fuel.

Hmm, does any of this sound familiar?

This is what President Biden and his incompetent economic council advisor Brian Deese are pushing upon the American people. Point of order, a recent report from real economists, Stephen Moore and Jon Decker of the Committee to Unleash Prosperity, examined the resumes of 68 Biden economic advisors and discovered over 60% had no business experience.

In other words, the deranged liberal world order is being advanced by economic "know-nothings"...remember that political party from the mid-1800s?

Well, these economic know-nothings are the reason why America has a 9.1% rate of consumer and an 11.3% rate of producer inflation. And this rising inflation is far outpacing the wage growth in America, but we are supposed to embrace this suck, the liberal world order.

The green new deal is so successful here in Texas that ERCOT (Electric Reliability Council of Texas) told Texans last week to tamp down energy use. The reason? Well, those wind turbines, which cause so many traffic delays being transported by trucks on roads, ain't turning because the wind ain't blowing. Even Tesla headquarters sent out a notice to Tesla owners in Texas to refrain from charging between the hours of 2-8pm. Energy sources should be dependable, accessible, and reliable.

What Texans have learned recently is that solar panels and wind turbines freeze over in the winter and wind fails in the summer. Heck, even Germany has decided to reopen coal fired plants.

Instead, our president jets off to Saudi Arabia to fist bump and beg a maniacal tyrant for energy resources when we have an abundance here, and a better quality. That is just stuck on stupid.

But the deranged liberal world order is not just about energy and food costs and inflation.

The dangerous liberal world order is one that promotes releasing violent criminals and felons from incarceration. While a bodega store worker who defended himself against a released criminal should be incarcerated.

This is a world order that does not believe you, the legal, law- abiding citizen, has the constitutional right to keep and bear arms for your self-defense and protection. As the Mayor of Philadelphia asserted, only police should possess firearms. How well did that work out for the helpless children in Uvalde Texas?

The liberal world order is a collection of delusional ideas and policies intent on tearing down the fabric of a civil society. It advances insidious open borders policy that enables a drug, sex, and human trafficking epidemic. It promotes the idea that men can get pregnant and biological males should compete against females...hence ending the achievements of Title IX.

The liberal world order would rather not teach our children reading, writing, math, and science, but about drag queens and gender modification procedures and hormonal therapies.

And most diabolical, is the liberal world order's insatiable thirst for murdering unborn babies.

No, we should not embrace the suck of the deranged liberal world order, which is a recipe for chaos, failure advanced by know-nothings and evil doers.

What we should be embracing is the foundation of the longest running constitutional republic the world has ever known—the U.S. Constitution and our free market economic system. That is what we embrace at the American Constitutional Rights Union...join us.

Steadfast and Loyal.

An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Kamala Harris Dehumanizes the Preborn, Invokes Slavery, Claims Abortion Compatible With Religion" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 19, 2022. Following is the article.

Vice President Kamala Harris released another volley of pro-abortion platitudes over the weekend, suggesting that the preborn are not "real human beings" and claiming that supporting the legal power to have them killed is fully compatible with religious faith.

Speaking Saturday at a gathering of Democrat lawmakers in Philadelphia, Harris invoked "public recent stories about what [the overturn of *Roe v. Wade*] means to real people, real human beings," a reference to the case in Ohio of a pregnant 10-year-old raped by her mother's illegal-immigrant boyfriend. "Not to mention the stories that have not been told and have yet to be told."

On Monday, Harris addressed the NAACP National Convention, where she claimed that "to support a woman's ability, not her government but her, to make that decision does not require anyone to abandon their faith or their beliefs. It just requires us to agree the government shouldn't be making that decision for her."

There, Harris also compared the banning of abortion to slavery: "we know, NAACP, that our country has a history of claiming ownership over human bodies."

In fact, long-settled biological criteria and mainstream medical textbooks establish that a living human being, structurally and genetically distinct from his or her mother, is created upon fertilization and is present throughout the entirety of pregnancy.

This is not in serious dispute; in 2019, University of Chicago Department of Comparative Human Development graduate Steve Jacobs found that 96% of more than 5,500 biologists he surveyed agreed, despite overwhelmingly identifying as "liberal," "pro-choice," and Democrats, and a majority identifying as "non-religious."

As for abortion's alleged compatibility with religion, there is a fundamental difference between sins of an individual nature, i.e. falling short of a religion's moral standards for how to live one's life, and evils of the sort that inflict harm—in the case of abortion, death—on someone else.

The Bible repeatedly condemns "murder" and "shed[ding] innocent blood" as "detestable to" the Lord, because "in the image of God has God made mankind."

Regarding the vice president's invocation of slavery, the opposite is the case; in fact, the parallels between legal abortion and legal slavery extend well beyond the obvious.

- Both denied the equality and humanity of an entire class of people in order to violate their fundamental rights (slaves on the basis of race; the preborn on the basis of developmental stage).
- Both were sustained by intensely controversial Supreme Court rulings (*Roe*; *Dred Scott v. Sandford*).
- Both even rested on similar arguments about personal freedom, America's founding principles, and human progress.

Roe v. Wade's' overturn sparked the activation of numerous pre-Roe abortion bans that had gone unenforced for decades, as well as more recent pro-life laws that had been blocked by courts, and trigger laws designed not to take effect until Roe was reversed.

Across the country, abortion giant Planned Parenthood has suspended abortions and/or closed locations in reaction to the ruling, and pro-life attorneys general have declared their intentions to enforce their states' duly-enacted abortion prohibitions.

But leftists prosecutors in dozens of localities have vowed not to enforce such laws, ensuring that work and debate will continue over the prospect of banning abortion nationally.

Pro-abortion activists' emphasis on supporting interstate travel for abortion also presents a challenge to pro-life policymakers, though groups such as the Thomas More Society and National Association of Christian Lawmakers are currently exploring potential solutions.

President Joe Biden has called for electing more Democrats to Congress to support codifying a "right" to abortion-on-demand in federal law.



An article by Laura Hollis titled "The 'Green' Globalist Elites Will Make Serfs of Us All" was posted at townhall.com on July 21, 2022. Following is the article.

What do you call an economic system where a relative few individuals own all the land and most of the people who live on that land do so at the sufferance of the landowner?

It's feudalism.

This was the economic system in most of Europe during the Middle Ages. The vast majority of the population was born into, lived and died in poverty. There was little hope for upward mobility unless one opted for a career in military service or the clergy. (From time to time, extraordinarily pretty peasant girls might be married off to a lesser lord.)

The rise of mercantilism and the guild system in northern Europe brought major changes to European feudalism. Poor youth could be apprenticed to merchants and artisans where they learned a skill and a trade. After a time, apprentices could establish shops of their own. This system eventually created a middle class, and the economic power achieved by the guilds and their members soon translated to political power as well.

Russia, however, lagged hundreds of years behind the rest of Europe. Tsar Alexander II finally freed the country's serfs in 1861, when the rest of the world had already entered the Industrial Revolution.

The same wealthy Russians who had owned the farms soon owned the factories. The Russian poor went from being feudal peasants on rich farmland to half-starved factory workers in city tenements.

Despair and hopelessness created by centuries of exploitation laid the groundwork for the appeal of Karl Marx's writings. Russia's failure to include its poorest citizens in the advances of industrialization was among the driving forces behind the revolutions that would thrust Russia into communism for the next 70-plus years.

America's trajectory has been quite different.

- Our country was founded by men of faith with knowledge of history, politics and economics. We rejected monarchy and nobility.
- Our founding documents incorporate principles of universal human dignity and individual rights that not only formed the basis for a republican government elected by the people but also supported the notion of free enterprise.

Unlike Russia (and plenty of other countries) where capitalism and the means of production have been controlled by a small group of wealthy people who use their political power to limit access to others, the United States has had a system of *entrepreneurial* capitalism. Anyone—even noncitizens—could come here and start their own business. And millions have.

- America's system of entrepreneurial capitalism has been the breeding ground for the American Dream.
- It has done for this country what the guild system did for northern Europe, and then some.
- It has spawned unprecedented innovation, facilitated the creation and distribution of wealth, transformed the law of business enterprise and the widespread use of corporations, made investment and ownership of property and land accessible to the average person, and launched America's middle, upper-middle and even upper classes.

One would think that this extraordinarily successful system would be sought to be replicated around the globe. But that is not what appears to be happening.

Instead, we have a new class of globalist elites who believe that *they* should control the planet and the lives of everyone on it.

Economically secure and politically independent people are difficult to control, so we find ourselves in a situation where our economic security and our political independence are being threatened by those who have made their fortunes in the system they now seek to undermine.

There is no security without food. Global efforts to control farmland and farming, therefore, are creating worldwide worries.

Protests have erupted in the Netherlands in response to "green" regulations to reduce nitrogen emissions, which come mostly from farmers, by half.

(Similar regulations imposed in Sri Lanka destroyed that country's agricultural output and its economy.)

The Dutch government has stated that "there (will not be) a future for all farmers" to continue to operate, and EU politicians are calling for a certain percentage of farms to be closed or sold. "Solidarity" protests are now taking place in Germany, Poland, Italy and Spain.

China owns more than \$2 billion in U.S. farmland. Microsoft founder and billionaire Bill Gates is now the largest private owner of farmland in the United States, with more than 270,000 acres. Just this month, he acquired another 2,100 acres of farmland in North Dakota. The purchase was originally blocked, but the state's attorney general ultimately permitted the sale to go through because the farmland "will be leased back to farmers."

Owning land is quite different from leasing it. A lease is just a contract. Contract terms can be changed. And contracts can be breached, at which point the nonbreaching party must bring a lawsuit for enforcement—assuming that he or she can even afford to do so. Imagine a tenant farmer going up against the attorneys Gates can afford to pay.

In other words, you're on the land at the sufferance of the landowner. Sound familiar?

Gates is an active member of the World Economic Forum and a zealous advocate of their so-called green policies to avert "climate change" disasters. Gates is pushing for wealthy countries to move to eating "synthetic meat." (And he is, unsurprisingly, a major investor in the companies that would produce it.)

Of course, if plastibeef isn't your thing, his climate change compadres insist that we eat bugs. And this is without mentioning the push to end private ownership of cars and suburbs with their single-family homes and green yards, forcing the public into densely populated concrete high-rises and onto public transportation.

But will Gates & Co. live this way? You're joking. They'll still have their multiple homes, their yachts, their chauffeured limousines, private jets and their meals of Wagyu beef. They will be able to afford everything because they will *own* everything.

Don't take my word for it.

In 2016, the WEF posted a video on Facebook and Twitter, titled "8 Predictions for 2030." The video states, "You'll own nothing and you'll be happy. Whatever you want, you'll rent, and it will be delivered by a drone."

Translation: "We'll own everything, and you'll be a serf."



An article by Penny Starr titled "Report: Climate Envoy [John] Kerry's Jet Has Emitted 300 Metric Tons of Pollution Since Biden Took Office" was posted at breitbart.com on July 20, 2022. Following is the article.

John Kerry, Joe Biden's Special Envoy for Climate, has spend his tenure jetting to events focusing on cutting carbon emissions while reportedly spewing 300 metric tons of the pollutant from his private aircraft.

As Breitbart News reported, Kerry jetted off to Europe on Tuesday to attend climate change-themed events: "The climate envoy is slated to jet off this week to the Petersberg Climate Dialogue, a UN summit where representatives from 40 countries will negotiate emissions reductions and climate financing for developing nations, in Berlin, Germany. The U.N. has previously released a statement confirming the gathering, saying only 'the agenda also includes a long-standing demand of many states particularly affected by the climate crisis: Financial support to cope with damage and losses due to climate change.' "

Fox News first reported on the statistics and asked Kerry about it: "When asked, Kerry's office suggested he would travel to the conference and return to the U.S. via commercial airline. His office similarly said he wouldn't travel to the WEF conference in May by private plane. 'No,' a Kerry spokesperson said in an email to Fox News Digital when asked if Kerry would travel to Germany via private jet. 'Secretary Kerry travels commercially or via military air in his role as Special Presidential Envoy for Climate,' the spokesperson added. Kerry's family jet, a Gulfstream GIV-SP, has made a total of 48 trips lasting more than 60 hours and emitted an estimated 715,886 pounds, or 325 metric tons, of carbon since President Biden was sworn into office, according to federal data obtained by Fox News Digital via FlightAware. The plane belongs to Flying Squirrel LLC., a charter company owned by Kerry's wife Teresa Heinz-Kerry and in which Kerry reported owning a more than \$1 million stake on his most recent financial disclosure."

Fox News interviewed Daniel Turner, executive director of Power the Future about Kerry's rhetoric and behavior.

"The problem with folks like John Kerry and the climate hypocrites who run the green movement is that they want to use the coercive power of government," Daniel Turner, executive director of Power the Future, told Fox News Digital in an interview.

"They want to use it internationally with groups like the U.N., etc. They want to use the power of government to deny the rest of us the ability to use those fossil fuels that they take for granted."

"They refuse to voluntarily live how they want the rest of us to be forced to live," Turner said. "It doesn't just make them hypocrites, it makes them, quite frankly, a threat to the rights and freedoms of people around the world. When John Kerry voluntarily lives the way he wants the rest of us to be compelled to live, then we can talk about his climate goals."



An article by Beth Whitehead titled "Here's Why the Media Don't Want You to Know About the Massive Protests Going On Around the Globe" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 15, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

If you skim the front pages of major corporate news outlets, you'll find no mention of the economic protests raging in Spain, Morocco, Greece, and the United Kingdom.

On The Washington Post homepage these days, you'll find headlines such as, "How To Deal With A Chatty Coworker Who Won't Get Out Of Your Office," but you won't find mention of the more than 100,000 people protesting in Madrid.

At The New York Times, you'll find the story of a gay union entitled, "What's Two 'Yentas' Plus One Senator? A Lifetime Together", but you won't see a single heading on the more than 10,000 protesters in Athens.

Corporate media has largely glossed over the tens of thousands of farmers in the Netherlands who clogged up roadways and distributions centers by holding Canadian-trucker-convoy-style demonstrations to protest radical climate policies.

According to the Carnegie Endowment for International Peace, which records protests worldwide, 11 countries are currently seeing protests of more than 1,000 people in response to the rising cost of living and other economic woes in 2022. As of July 5, Carnegie listed the following number of protests.

- France—120,000 people
- Spain—100,000
- Greece—10,000
- Kazakhstan—10,000
- Sri Lanka—10,000
- India—10,000
- Iran—5,000
- Peru—5,000
- Argentina—1,000
- Morocco—1,000
- U.K.—1,000

Of these 11 countries, only four made any major headlines. The corporate press oftentimes only highlights these economic protests when they get so loud they can no longer be ignored, as we saw with Kazakhstan's kill order to quell protests and the Sri Lankans' attack on their president's home.

Over the weekend, the biased media finally began covering the Sri Lanka protests that are over 10,000 people strong – but only because footage of demonstrators swarming the president's residence by the thousands on Saturday went viral.

The corporate media only highlight those world protests when they grow too big to ignore or when facts can be skewed toward their preferring narratives.

Cherry-picking which protests to highlight gives media cover to paint them as isolated incidents in non-Western countries--instead of a worldwide trend showing the consequences of embracing left-wing policies.

After all, Biden is making the same blunders in the United States, and corporate media can't have Americans connecting those dots.

An article by Katie Pavlich titled "New Medical Study Shows Covid Booster Shots May Be Harmful to the Immune System" was posted at townhall.com on July 20, 2022. Following is the article.

A new medical study published by The Lancet, a weekly peer-reviewed general medical journal, shows Wuhan coronavirus booster shots can be harmful to the immune system and can cause adverse effects. The study also shows that after 8-months, a vaccinated person has the same immunity levels against the virus as an unvaccinated individual.

"Recently, The Lancet published a study on the effectiveness of covid-19 vaccines and the waning of immunity with time. The study showed that immune function among vaccinated individuals 8 months after the administration of two doses of covid-19 vaccine was lower than that among the unvaccinated individuals. According to European Medicines Agency recommendations, frequent covid-19 booster shots could adversely affect the immune response and may not be feasible," the National Institutes of Health published in response to the study.

"The decrease in immunity can be caused by several factors such as N1-methyl-pseudouridine, the spike protein, lipid nanoparticles, antibody-dependent enhancement, and the original antigenic stimulus. These clinical alterations may explain the association reported between covid-19 vaccination and shingles. As a safety measure, further booster vaccinations should be discontinued," an NIH summary of the study continues.

Organ damage, especially among immunocompromised individuals, is also a concern.

"As the covid-19 pandemic becomes better controlled, vaccine sequelae are likely to become more apparent. It has been hypothesized that there will be an increase in cardiovascular diseases, especially acute coronary syndromes, caused by the spike proteins in genetic vaccines," an assessment in the NIH National Library of Medicine states. "Besides the risk of infections owing to lowered immune functions, there is a possible risk of unknown organ damage caused by the vaccine that has remained hidden without apparent clinical presentations, mainly in the circulatory system."

Last year the Biden administration, under advisement from Dr. Anthony Fauci and CDC Director Rochelle Walensky, engaged in a government wide campaign urging Americans to obtain a booster shot.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# Comments about rich getting richer

■ An article by Rich Calder titled "Nancy Pelosi's Husband Buys Millions in Computer-Chip Stocks Before Big Subsidy Vote" was posted at nypost.com on July 16, 2022.

■ An article by Christopher Jacobs titled "Democrats Plan to Snatch Medicare Dollars From Seniors to Subsidize Their Rich Friends" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 19, 2022.

# Covid—follow the money

- Looking back to June 2021, an article by Erin Schumaker titled "Merck Signs \$1.2 Billion Deal With U.S. Government for Experimental Covid Treatment" was posted at abcnews.com on June 9, 2021.
- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Amber Tong titled "As Omicron Rages, FDA Clears Eli Lilly-AbCellera's New Antibody Days After \$720 Million Supply Deal" was posted at endpts.com on Feb. 14, 2022.
- An article by Bob Herman, Kate Sheridan, J. Emory Parker, Adam Feuerstein and Mohana Ravindranath titled "Health Care's High Rollers: As the Pandemic Raged, CEOs' Earnings Surged" was posted at statnews.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Bob Herman titled "Biotech Employees Cash In Health Care's Largest Salaries, While People Working at Providers Sit Near the Bottom" was posted at statnews.com on July 18, 2022.

## Food shortage

■ An article by Taylor Penley titled "National Black Farmers President [John Boyd, Jr.] Issues Dire Warning to Biden Administration: 'We're Heading for a Food Shortage' " was posted at foxnews.com on July 20, 2022.

# Comments about pro-life

- An article titled "For America's Progressive Elites, 'Science Is Violence' " was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Georgi Boorman titled "Woke 'Rights' Are All Based on Coercion" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Kirkland Crawford titled "Michigan Football's Jim Harbaugh: Have the Courage to Let the Unborn Be Born" was posted at freep.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Janey Olohan titled "Senator [Joni] Ernst [of Iowa]: Killing An Unborn Baby by Abortion Is 'Horrendous' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Janey Olohan titled "Senator [Steve] Daines [of Montana]: 'Killing an Unborn Child Is Taking the Life of a Human Being'" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Ben Kelley titled "Senator [Cynthia] Lummis [of Wyoming]: 'No,' Killing An Unborn Child Is Not Moral" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Janey Olohan titled "Senator [Ted] Cruz: 'I Don't Believe' Killing Unborn Children Is Moral" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 20, 2022.

## Defying SCOTUS—to kill babies

- Looking back to May 2022, an article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Senate Democrats Fail to Pass Federal Pro-Abortion Law [Called Women's Health Protection Act]" was posted at the postmillennial.com on May 11, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "House Passes [on July 15] Two Bills to Federally Legalize Abortion ['Women's Health Protection Act' and 'Ensuring Access to Abortion']" was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 16, 2022. (Both bills are expected to hit a brick wall in the Senate.)
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Democrats and Mainstream Media Just Don't Seem to Get the Supreme Court's 'Legitimacy' " was posted at townhall.com on July 18, 2022.

## Continued threats against SCOTUS justices

■ An article by Dave Urbanski titled "Harvard Law Instructor [Alejandra Caraballo]: SCOTUS Justices Who Overturned Roe vs. Wade 'Should Never Know Peace Again'; It's 'Our Civic Duty to Accost Them Every Time They Are in Public' "was posted at theblaze.com on July 15, 2022.

# Democrat debunks large leftists lies

■ An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Democrat Jerry Nadler Says Supreme Court Justice Clarence Thomas Doesn't Want to Overturn Interracial Marriage Because He Is Married to a White Woman—and Mitch McConnell Is Married to An Asian-American During Debate on Codifying Gay Marriage" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2022.

# Kamala again compares pro-abortion to slavery

■ An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Kamala Harris Again Compares the End of Roe vs. Wade to Slavery and Tells NAACP Conference She Instructed Her Team to Produce Venn Diagrams on States Restricting Abortion and the Right to Vote" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.

# **Comments about pro-abortion**

- A video titled "Women's Health Care Providers Find Innovative Ways to Evade Red State Abortion Bans" was posted at msnbc.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Jackson Elliott titled "Authorities Yet to Arrest Anyone Over More Than 50 Pro-Abortion Attacks" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Janey Olohan titled "U.C. Berkeley Law Professor [Khiara Bridges] Won't Say Whether Unborn Baby 'Has Value' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 15, 2022.
- A video titled "Legal Historian: The Anti-Abortion Movement Isn't Done Dragging America to a Darker Place" was posted at msnbc.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Widburg titled "On Abortion, House Dems Reveal Massive Constitutional Ignorance" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 17, 2022.

■ An article by Joshua Klein titled "Dem. Rep. Kathleen Rice [of New York]: The Word 'Abortion' Is Used by Pro-Lifers to 'Raise Emotions'—So 'Stop' Using It" was posted at breitbart.com on July 20, 2022.

# Comments about abortion pills

- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Universities in California Will Reportedly Provide Abortion Pills on Campus" was posted at townhall.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "[Jack] Posobiec: Big Pharma Will Love Biden's Plan for Mail-In Abortions" was posted at humanevents.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Maya T. Prabhu titled "Federal Guidance on Abortion Pills Causes Confusion Among Georgia Pharmacists" was posted at arcamax.com on July 20, 2022.

## Pro-abortion shops in high school

- An article by Andrea Widburg titled "Is Planned Parenthood Going to Be Setting Up Shop in High Schools?" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "California School District Faces Backlash Over Proposal to Open Planned Parenthood Clinic at High School" was posted at townhall.com on July 19, 2022.

## **Pro-abortion stunt**

- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Smirking AOC and Ilhan Omar Are Arrested Outside SCOTUS During Roe vs. Wade Protest and Then Mock Cops by Pretending They've Been Cuffed: Squad Members Are Among 34 Nabbed for Blocking Traffic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "AOC Roundly Mocked for 'Invisible Handcuffs' Stunt While Being Led Away From SCOTUS Protest to Be Ticketed" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "ABC News Slammed for Falsely Making It Appear AOC, Ilhan Omar Were Handcuffed" was posted at townhall.com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Greg Gutfeld titled "The Mainstream Media 'Desperately' Needs AOC to 'Play' the Public" was posted at foxnews.com on July 21, 2022.

# **Changing sexual behavior**

- An article by Melissa Gomez titled "More Women Are Seeking Sterilization Since Roe vs. Wade Was Overturned" was posted at latimes.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Andreas Wailzer titled "The Overturn of Roe Could Bring An End to the False Promises of the Sexual Revolution [Sex Without Consequences]" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 19, 2022.

# Data privacy and abortion limits collide

■ An article by Sandhya Raman and Gopal Ratnam titled "Data Privacy, Abortion Limits Set to Collide Post-Roe" was posted at rollcall.com on July 20, 2022.

## Comments about pro-abortion and celebrities

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "'Dirty Dancing' Star Jennifer Grey Shouts Her Abortion: 'I Wouldn't Have My Life Without It' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 17, 2022.

## Is SCOTUS decision helping Democrats?

■ A Reuters article by Tim Reid titled " 'The Supreme Court Did Us a Favor': Democrats Seize on Abortion Ruling As Midterm Lifeline" was posted at reuters.com on July 20, 2022.

## SCOTUS rulings—Democrats want to pack the court

- Looking back to April 2021, an article by Ian Millhiser titled "A New Bill Would Add 4 Seats to the Supreme Court" was posted at vox.com on April 14, 2021.
- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Matt Vespa titled "Ocasio-Cortez: We Need to Pack the Court Because There's No Checks and Balances [Showing Her Ignorance About the Separation of Powers]" was posted at townhall.com on June 24, 2022.
- An article by Jenny Beth Martin titled "Who Needs to Pack the Court When You Can Intimidate Justices Into Retiring Early?" was posted at townhall.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Julia Mueller titled "House Democrats Tout Bill to Add Four Seats to Supreme Court" was posted at thehill.com on July 18, 2022.

# SCOTUS rulings—Democrats want to strip jurisdiction

■ An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "Democrats Call for Schumer, Pelosi to Strip Supreme Court of Abortion Jurisdiction [Which Is Reportedly Possible Under Article III]" was posted at dailywire.com on July 14, 2022.

# SCOTUS rulings—Democrats want to change filibuster

- An article by Pam Key titled "Dem. Rep. [Mondaire] Jones: If Democrats Get Two More Senate Seats, We're Ditching Filibuster to Pass Gun Control" was posted at breitbart.com on July 4, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Bernie Sanders: 'End the Filibuster, Codify Roe vs. Wade, and Make Abortion Safe and Legal' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 6, 2022.

# Attempt to codify same-sex marriage

■ An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "House Passes Bill to Codify Same-Sex Marriage: 47 Republicans Including Liz Cheney and Elise Stefanik Join Democrats to Send Bill to Senate—Where It Faces a Tougher Passage" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2022.

# **Defying the SCOTUS—gun rights**

■ An article by Staff titled "GOP Lawmaker [Dan Bishop of North Carolina] Says Democrats Have "Made It Clear' They Want to 'Defy the Supreme Court' Over Gun Rights" was posted at foxnews.com on July 21, 2022.

# **Comments about school security**

■ An article by Cortney Weil titled "Georgia School Board Passes Plan to Arm More Personnel, Despite Attempts From Vocal Opponents to Shut Down Meeting" was posted at theblaze.com on July 15, 2022.

# **Comments about Uvalde shooting**

- An article by Kyle Lamb titled "Police Failures in Uvalde Are What Happen When Law Enforcement Cares More About Woke Politics Than Training" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Damning Report Into Uvalde School Shooting Shows 'Systemic Failures and Egregious Poor Decision Making' Across State, Federal and Local Law Enforcement: 376 Officers Responded to Shooting, But Failed to Take Swift Action" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Young titled "Uvalde SWAT Member Wanted to Breach Classroom Door, But Was Told to Stand Down" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on July 18, 2022.

# **Comments about weapons**

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Tucker Carlson titled "While Leaders Disarm You, They Are Busy Decriminalizing Serious Crimes" was posted at foxnews.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by D. Parker titled "Leftists Can't Deal With the Fact That Guns Save Lives" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 19, 2022.

# Comments about self-defense stabbing

- An article by Billy Binion titled "New Footage Shows Bodega [Spanish Word for Small Owner-Operated Convenience Store] Clerk Trying to Avoid Deadly Fight; Will Manhattan D.A. Drop the Murder Charges?" was posted at reason. com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson and Keith Griffith titled "NYC Bodega Worker Poses for Celebratory Pics at Home and Says 'Justice Was Served' After Woke DA Alvin Bragg Finally Dropped Murder Charges: He Fatally Stabbed Gangster in Self Defense During Dispute Over Bag of Chips" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2022.

# Comment about citizen stopping shooter with force

■ An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Houston Cop Stops Mass Shooting [on February 5] by 'Bum Rushing' Man Armed With a Rifle and 120 Rounds of Ammo Next to Dance Competition With Hundreds of Children" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 17, 2022.

# Comments about citizens using guns to save people

- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Study Lists More Than 60 Times Concealed Carry Permit Holders Stopped Mass Shooters" was posted at breitbart.com on July 14, 2022.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled " 'He Did Absolutely Nothing Wrong': Florida Sheriff Won't Charge Homeowner Who Fired Reported AK-47 Type Weapon at Home Invaders" was posted at dailywire.com on July 15, 2022.

## Comments about Indiana 'Good Samaritan'

- An article by Paul Farrell titled "Four Are Killed and Three Others Injured When Gunman Opens Fire at Shopping Mall Food Court Near Indianapolis—Before 'Good Samaritan' Armed With a Handgun Kills the Shooter" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Michael Lee titled "Gun Control Advocates Stunned Man Who Allegedly Shot Indiana Mall Shooter Labeled 'Good Samaritan'" was posted at foxnews.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Gun Control Groups Upset at Good Guy With a Gun Stopping Mass Shooter" was posted at townhall.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "22-Year-Old Who Killed Indiana Mass Shooter Was Armed Because of 'Constitutional Carry'" was posted at breitbart. com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Elle Reynolds titled "A Young Gun Owner in Indiana Did What Uvalde Police Wouldn't" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 19, 2022.

#### **Comments about Elon Musk and Twitter**

■ An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Elon Musk Is Set to Counter Sue Twitter In an Attempt to Scrap \$44 Billion Buyout and Avoid Possible Fine: Billionaire's Legal Team Wants Extra Time to Put Together Case About Fake Accounts on the Social Media Giant" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2022.

# Comments about government and corporate censorship

- An article by Jim Thompson titled "Twitter Is Suppressing Hunter Information to Protect 'The Big Guy' " was posted at redstate.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Beth Whitehead titled "Shocking New Study Shows Big Tech Censorship Is a Way Bigger Problem Than You Thought" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Peter Barry Chowka titled "Social Media Appears to Be Planning to Censor the Truth About the Democrats Prior to the November Election" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 20, 2022.

#### Comments about NPR and disinformation

■ Looking back to October 2020, an article by Anthony Leonardi titled "NPR Says It Won't 'Waste Our Time' Covering Hunter Biden Laptop Story" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Oct. 22, 2020.

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Alexa Moutevelis titled "NPR Reporter [Laura Sullivan] Blasts Own Newsroom: Hunter Biden's Laptop Has 'Always Been' a Story" was posted at foxnews.com on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Young titled "Disinformation-Spreading NPR Launches [Team of People to Act As] 'Disinformation Reporting Team' " was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "NPR Is at Its Height of Hypocrisy With Its New 'Disinformation Reporting Team' " was posted at townhall.com on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Hubbard titled "NPR Criticized for Launching 'Disinformation Reporting Team' Despite [Previously] Dismissing Hunter Biden Story" was posted at justthenews.com on July 18, 2022.

#### Other comments about disinformation

■ An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Biden's 'Disinformation Mary Poppins' [Nina Jankowicz] Accuses Republicans of Spreading 'Lies' and Says She Is Still Being 'Defamed and Threatened' Two Months After She Resigned" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.

# **Defying SCOTUS about EPA**

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Tim Meads titled "Supreme Court Rules Against EPA, Limits Agency's Authority to Regulate Carbon Dioxide Emissions" was posted at dailywire.com on June 30, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "SCOTUS Be Damned, Biden's EPA Plunges Ahead With Plans to Kill Coal" was posted at townhall.com on July 8, 2022.

## Comments about climate warriors

- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Climate Change Hardliner Leonardo Dicaprio Spotted on Yacht in Saint-Tropez [France]" was posted at breitbart.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Wind Turbine Collapses: 'Leaking Oil Everywhere' " was posted at cnsnews.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Emma James titled "The Eco-Hypocrite Jet Set: Stars Such As Mark Wahlberg, Jay Z and Steven Spielberg Lecture Us About Saving the Planet—Then Use Their Private Jets for Flights That Take Just Minutes Instead of Driving" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2022.

# Can Manchin stand up to climate warriors?

- An article by Rachel Koning Beals titled "Manchin Called Out by Climate Change's Powerful Voice [Penn State Scientist and Author Michael Mann]: 'A Modern-Day Villain Who Drives a Maserati and Lives on a Yacht Courtesy of the Coal Industry' " was posted at marketwatch.com on July 15, 2022.
- A video and an article titled "[John] Podesta: Manchin 'Single Handedly Doomed Humanity' With Climate Veto" were posted at msnbc.com on July 15, 2022.

- An article by Geoff Earle titled "'I Will Not Back Down': Biden Says He Will Use Executive Powers to Force Through His Agenda After Manchin Said He Could Not Back His Green Agenda" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 15, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Bernie [Sanders] Unloads After Manchin Sinks Dems Latest Spending Bill: 'Intentionally Sabotaging the President's Agenda'" was posted at dailywire.com on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Larry Behrens titled "'Green Privilege' on Full Display as Media Comes After Manchin" was posted at townhall.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Steve Benen titled "Dems to Accept Manchin's Offer (But They're Not Happy About It)" was posted at msnbc.com on July 20, 2022.

## **Emergency declaration on climate change**

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Emergency Declaration on Climate Change Won't Come This Week, But We're Not Out of the Woods Yet" was posted at townhall.com on July 20, 2022.

## Fossil fuel—Biden's plan from day 1

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden Energy Adviser Makes Revealing Comments While Discussing Gas Prices on CNN [Mentioning We Are on a Better Footing to Accelerate the Transition]" was posted at townhall.com on July 19, 2022.

# Fossil fuel-Biden begs Saudi Arabia for oil

- A Reuters article by Steve Holland, Aziz El Yaakoubi, Jarrett Renshaw and Maha El Dahan titled "Biden Fails to Secure Major Security, Oil Commitments at Arab Summit" was posted at reuters.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Dan Bongino: President Biden Is the 'Beggar-in-Chief' on the World Stage" was posted at foxnews.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Monica Showalter titled "Arabs Laugh at Joe Biden's Plea to Pump Oil for Him" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra and Zach Jewell titled "DeSantis Unloads on Biden Over Energy Crisis: He'll 'Fist Bump' Saudi Arabia But Won't Produce Oil Here" was posted at dailywire.com on July 19, 2022.

# Fossil fuel-Mexican gas is cheaper

■ An article by Janey Olohan titled "Tucker Carlson: Putin Isn't the Reason Gas Costs So Much Less in Mexico Than It Does Here in the U.S." was posted at cnsnews.com on July 15, 2022.

## Fossil fuel-U.S. selling to China

■ An article by Jack McEvoy titled "'Pretty Shameful': Biden Admin Has Sold Nearly 6 Million Barrels of Strategic Oil Reserves to China" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 17, 2022.

## Comments about electric vehicles

- An article by Spencer Brown titled "'Green' Energy Blackouts: Texas Tesla Owners Asked Not to Charge Vehicles Due to Stress on Power Grid" was posted at townhall.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "Pete Buttigieg Boasts That High Gas Prices Are Forcing Americans Towards Electric Vehicles" was posted at breitbart.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "Buttigieg Wants to Mandate Electric Vehicles" was posted at townhall.com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "GOP Lawmaker [Thomas Massie of Kentucky] Schools Buttigieg on Why Biden's Push for EVs Is 'Impractical' and Would Hurt Americans" was posted at townhall.com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Rick Perry [Former Energy Secretary] Shuts Down Biden's Electric Vehicle Push, Says It Will Spike Electricity Costs for Americans" was posted at foxnews.com on July 20, 2022.

#### **Inflation**

- A Reuters article by Ghaaida Ghantous and Maha El Dahan titled "Saudi Crown Prince Says Unrealistic Energy Policies Will Lead to Higher Inflation" was posted at reuters.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Nicholas Fondacaro titled "The View Defends Biden on Inflation: 'What Do You Want Him to Do? [Proving They Don't Know Very Much About Economics]" was posted at newsbusters.org on July 14, 2022.
- An article by Richie Malouf titled "Manufacturing Leaders: Inflation Pressures Weigh Heavily on U.S. Business" was posted at justthenews.com on July 14, 2022.
- An article by Brad Polumbo titled "Here's How Biden Is Abusing His 'Emergency Powers' to Grow the Welfare State" was posted at based-politics.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "'Reckless': House Approves Billions More in Spending As Inflation Rages" was posted at dailywire.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article titled "Retail Sales Rose in June, but Down When Inflation Is Taken Into Account" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Casey Harper titled "Bidenomics: Nearly Half of Small Businesses Fear Shutting Down Amid Elevated Inflation" was posted at justthenews.com on July 17, 2022.

- An article by Naveen Athrappully titled "Former Treasury Secretary [Larry Summers] Says Fed 'Lost Their Way' Focusing on Social Justice Instead of Inflation" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by James Reinl titled "'Two-Thirds of Americans Are Cutting Back on Restaurants and Movies, 61% Are Driving Less, Four in 10 Say They Are Spending Less on Restaurants and a Third Are Using More Credit Cards as Record 40-Year High Inflation Hits Home" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Blanco and James Reinl titled "Restaurant Adds Inflation Fee to Tabs: Virginia Eatery [Sunset Grill] Is Charging Customers 3.5% Extra to Cope With Rising Food Prices" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.

#### Government taxation

- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Adding to Inflation, Democrats Have a Brand New Tax Hike Plan" was posted at townhall.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Schumer's Latest Tax Hike Proposal Just Got Crushed" was posted at townhall.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "\$3,835,390,000,000: Federal Tax Collections Set Record Through June" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 18, 2022.

## **Finances**

- An article by Serah Louis titled "Swimming Against the Current: Young Americans Reject the Banks They're Born Into [Banks of Their Parents]" was posted at moneywise.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Alex Raskin titled "MLB Commissioner Rob Manfred Insists Minor Leaguers Do Earn a Living Wage at \$15,000 or Less As He Pockets \$17.5 Million in 2022 With Bonuses" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Alison Sider titled "Airlines Are Money Again, but Their Troubles Aren't Over" was posted at wsj.com on July 21, 2022.

# Shortage of baby food

- An article by Emily Goodin titled "Families Despair as America's Baby Formula Shortage Again Gets Worse: Biden Announces His 17th International Delivery as Out-Of-Stock Numbers Rise to Highest Level This Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Callie Patteson titled "Baby Formula Shortage Getting Worse Despite Biden Airlifts" was posted at nypost.com on July 18, 2022.

# **Buying U.S. farmland**

- An article by Jing Pan titled "Bill Gates Just Won Legal Approval to Buy 2,100 Acres of North Dakota Farmland Worth \$13.5 Million—and People Across the State Are 'Livid' About It" was posted at moneywise.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Erin Holmes titled "China's Purchase of U.S. Farmland Is a National Security Concern" was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 17, 2022.

#### Real estate

- An article by Jing Pan titled "Seller Beware: U.S. Homebuyers Are Backing Out of Deals at the Highest Rate Since the Start of the Pandemic" was posted at moneywise.com on July 14, 2022.
- An article by Diana Olick titled "Mortgage Demand Drops to a 22-Year Low As Higher Interest Rates and Inflation Crush Homebuyers" was posted at cnbc.com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Alice Kantor titled "Americans Who Can't Afford Homes Are Moving to Europe Instead" was posted at bloomberg.com on July 20, 2022.

## Fentanyl seized at border

■ An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Enough Fentanyl to Kill 140 Million People Seized on Border in June Alone" was posted at breitbart.com on July 20, 2022.

# **Alejandro Mayorkas and illegal immigration**

■ An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "'Look, the Border Is Secure': Alejandro Mayorkas Makes Stunning Claim With More Than 200,000 Migrants Passing Every Month for Three Months—the Most Crossings in a Year in History and as DC and New York Say They Are Feeling the Strain" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 20, 2022.

# Illegal immigration

- An article by Joe Schoffstall and Adam Shaw titled "Liberal Group [Vera Institute of Justice] Lands \$171 Million Government Contract That Could Reach \$1 Billion to Help Illegal Immigrants Avoid Deportation" was posted at foxnews.com on July 14, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Soros-Linked Group [Vera Institute of Justice] Wins \$172 Million Contract From Biden to Help Border Crossers Avoid Deportation" was posted at breitbart.com on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Bethany Blankley titled "More Than 2 Million Illegal Border Encounters So Far in Fiscal 2022" was posted at justthenews.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Biden's Border Crisis Continues as Another 207,416 Migrants Are Caught Crossing Illegally in June—and Six of Them Were on Terror Watch-Lists" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Zachary Stieber titled "Biden Administration Makes Two Big Changes to Help Illegal Immigrants" was posted at theepochtimes.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "DC Homeless Shelters Are Filling Up With Migrants From Arizona and Texas Mayor Muriel Bowser Claims As She Hits Back at Texas Governor Greg Abbott for Shipping Migrants to Nation's Capital Rather Than Their Final Destinations" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 17, 2022.

- An article by Trent Baker titled "D.C. Mayor Bowser Decries Migrants Bused to Capital—Local Taxpayers 'Should Not Pick Up the Tab' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "DC Is Only 'Experiencing a Fraction of the Disaster Created by Biden's Reckless Border Policies': Texas Gov. Greg Abbott Tears Into Washington Mayor Bowser Complaining That City's Homeless Shelters Are Filling Up With Migrants 'Dumped' by His State" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Texas Governor Abbott Responds to Bowser: 'The Only Lie Is the Biden Administration Telling the American People Our Border Is Closed' "was posted at cnsnews.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra and Zach Jewell titled "White House, New York City Mayor Adams Not Happy Illegal Aliens Are Being Bused to Their Areas" was posted at dailywire.com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Brian Pfail titled "As If Biden's Border Crisis Wasn't Bad Enough, His Administration Is Booting Immigration Judges Who Enforce the Law" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 20, 2022.

# Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' "was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

#### **Comments about election news**

- An article by Staff titled "[Mollie] Hemingway: Biden's Takeover of Elections Is Unconstitutional, Unethical and Chaotic" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Parker Thayer and Hayden Ludwig titled "The Voter Participation Center: A Tax-Exempt Turnout Machine for Democrats" was posted at capitalresearch.org on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Mollie Hemingway titled "NeverTrump's Latest Attempt to Dismiss Election Concerns Is Particularly Dishonest" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Victoria Marshall titled "Court Orders DOJ to Cough Up Biden's Election-Takeover Documents Before Midterms" was posted at thefederalist. com on July 20, 2022.

# **Comments about minority voters**

■ An article by Mike Gonzalez titled "Democrats Are in Denial About Why They Are Losing Hispanic Voters" was posted at nypost.com on July 14, 2022.

- An article by Silvio Canto, Jr. titled "'Woke' Is Just a Four-Letter Word for Hispanics" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Becky Noble titled "Minority Voters Flocking to the Republican Party in Record Numbers" was posted at the political insider.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Julio Ricardo Varela titled "Democrats are Playing a Dangerous Game With Latino Voters" was posted at msnbc.com on July 21, 2022.

## Comments about weakening the military

- An article by Haris Alic titled "Progressives Lose Defense Bill Battle to Expand Military Abortions, But Win on Many 'Woke' Priorities" was posted at foxnews.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Douglas MacKinnon titled "Our Woke Military Needs Volunteer Unites That Hold to Strict Physical and Mental Standards" was posted at thehill.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Army Veteran on Biden's Woke Military Struggling to Recruit: 'Weakening Us on the World Stage' " was posted at foxnews.com on July 21, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "[Arkansas Senator] Tom Cotton: Military Hopefuls Want to Learn About Taking Down Bad Guys, Not Pronouns" was posted at foxnews.com on July 21, 2022.

# Comments about defunding the police

- An article by Brandon Drey titled "'Low Morale' From Seattle Police Department Harms Public Safety, Mayor Announces \$2 Million Recruitment Plan" was posted at dailywire.com on July 14, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Seattle Struggles With Police Shortage After 'Defund' Movement As 100 Officers Leave Force" was posted at foxnews.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Newt Gingrich titled "Red State Justice Reforms Offer a Sane Alternative to Defund the Police Madness" was posted at gingrich360.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Joe Schoffstall titled "Cori Bush Nears \$400,000 in Campaign Cash to Private Security While Refusing to Rein in Calls to Defund Police" was posted at foxnews.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan and Alex Hammer titled "Wake Up and Smell the Coffee! Starbucks CEO Howard Schultz Slams Woke Leaders for 'Abdicating Their Responsibility' to Fight Crime Causing His Chain to Shutter 16 Profitable Stores Because of Assaults on Staff—With More Closures to Come" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Meghan McCain titled "The Progressive Elite's Naive Soft-on-Crime Ideology Is Destroying America's Cities; So How Nauseating That

Starbuck's Woke Boss Only Condemns It When It Hits His Own Stores" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 20, 2022.

■ An article by Lorraine Taylor titled "Biden to Propose Spending \$37 Billion to Fight Crime, Hire More Police Officers" was posted at foxnews.com on July 21, 2022.

## **Comments about excessive theft**

- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Thieves Stole More Than \$100 Million Worth of Precious Gems and Jewelry From Brinks Armored Vehicle on Its Way to International Convention in LA: 'People Have Lost Their Entire Livelihoods'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Masked Merch Raiders Make Off With \$500,000 of Designer Watches and Handbags From Celeb Favorite Malibu Store in Seconds: Caitlyn Jenner Blames Gov. Newsom and His Soft-On-Crime Policies" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.

## Comments about excessive violent crime

- Looking back to March 1995, an article by Patrick Fagan titled "The Real Root Causes of Violent Crime: the Breakdown of Marriage, Family and Community" was posted at heritage.org on March 17, 1995.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "San Francisco Charity Leader Is Brutally Beaten by Two Homeless Men Wielding a Plank After Asking Them to Move Off Doorstep of Community Center" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Dennis Romero and Erick Mendoza titled "Former NASCAR Driver Bobby East Killed in Stabbing at California Gas Station, Officials Say" was posted at nbcnews.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Emma Colton titled "Portland, the Site of Massive George Floyd Protests, Has Been Ravaged by Violent Crime Since" was posted at foxnews.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Serna titled "NYC Event Planner, 26, Is Handcuffed in Court As She Rejects 15-Year Plea Deal for a Second Time After 'Shoving Elderly Vocal Coach, 87, to Her Death': Faces 25 Years in Prison If Convicted" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Rawlins titled "Atlanta Woman Run Over Multiple Times With Own Car During Carjacking" was posted at wsb.com on July 19, 2022.

# Comments about district attorney misconduct

- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Democrats and Republicans Join Forces to Investigate Philadelphia's Woke District Attorney" was posted at dailywire. com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "New San Francisco DA Brooke Jenkins Fires at Least 15 of Ousted DA Chesa Boudin's Staff to 'Restore Sense of Safety' in City After He Was Recalled Over Soft Sentences on Violent Criminals" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 17, 2022.

■ An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "'Maybe You Should Just Go and Shoot Homeless People'; Joe Rogan Jokes That Killing Vagrants in Los Angeles Is Fine Because City's Woke DA Now Turns a Blind Eye to Violent Crime" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2022.

# Comments about January 6 Capitol riot

- An article by Cheryl Teh titled "Watergate Prosecutor Says Slapping Trump With a Charge of Rebellion or Insurrection Could Prevent Him From Ever Holding Office Again" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 4, 2022.
- An article by Alan B. Morrison titled "Democrats Should Use 14th Amendment Insurrection Clause to Keep Trump Off the Ballot in 2024" was posted at thehill.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Al-Arshani titled "Mike Pence's Former Chief of Staff Says: 'It's a Very Risky Precedent' to Have a VP Testify in Front of January 6 Committee" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Art Moore titled "What Is Behind the New York Times' Curious Defense of Alleged Capitol Rioter Ray Epps?" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Michael Gordon titled "Former Fort Bragg Soldier Receives One of the Harshest Sentences [44 Months] Tied to Capitol Riot" was posted at stripes.com on July 19, 2022.

# School boards calling parents domestic terrorists

■ An article by Elizabeth Troutman titled "Parent Who Exposed Pornographic Library Books Sues After School Bans Him From Property" was posted at freebeacon.com on July 15, 2022.

# Comments about educating our youth

■ An article by Guy Benson titled "Leftist Teacher: This Woke Stuff Is So Out of Control That My Liberal Friends Think I'm Making It Up" was posted at townhall. com on July 20, 2022.

## Comments about teachers' unions

■ An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Trump's Education Secretary Betsy DeVos Says the Federal Department She Once Led Should Be Abolished at Conference Where Teachers Unions Are Branded 'K-12 Cartels' for Their Obstruction During Pandemic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.

# **Keeping information from parents**

- An article by Donna George titled "Gender Transition at School Spurs Debate Over When, Or If, Parents Are Told" was posted at washingtonpost. com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Ned Cosby titled "Jill Biden Spills the Beans About Public School's Indoctrinating Students" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 19, 2022.

## Transgenderism—federal government comments

- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Biden Administration's CDC Promotes Organization [LGBT Youth Resources] That Grooms Children to Become Activists" was posted at breitbart.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Judge Rules Biden Administration's LGBTQ Directives Forcing Schools and Workplaces to Allow Trans People to Use Bathroom of Their Choice Infringes on States' Rights" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Greg Piper titled "Feds Misquoted SCOTUS to Require States to Let Boys in Girls' Restrooms, Judge Says" was posted at justthenews.com on July 18, 2022.

## **Transgenderism-state government comments**

■ An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Transgender Inmate, 27, Who Impregnated Two Women at New Jersey Jail Is Moved to Men's Prison: Being Held in Vulnerable Unit at New Facility and Complains She Was 'Misgendered and Beaten by Corrections Officers During Transfer' " was posted at dailymail. co.uk on July 17, 2022.

# Transgenderism—general comments

- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "D.C. Neighborhood Moves to Rename Iconic Street After the World's First 'Queen of Drag' " was posted at dailywire.com on July 14, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "NCAA Woman of the Year Nominee [Riley Gaines]—Who Tied Race With Lia Thomas—Slams Decision to Nominate Trans Athlete [Lia Thomas] for the Award—As Martina Navratilova Asks 'Not Enough Fabulous Biological Women Athletes?'" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "LGBT Activists Push to Bar Anthropologists From Identifying Human Remains As 'Male' or 'Female' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Jarryd Jaeger titled "Subreddit Bans the Word 'Groomer'— Claiming It's An 'Anti-LGBTQ+ Slur' " was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Doctors Give 'Gender Card' to Children, Offer to Keep Identifiers Secret From Parents" was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Libby Emmons titled "Dictionary Definition of 'Female' Now Includes 'Males' Who 'Identify' As Opposite Sex" was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 19, 2022.

■ An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Merriam-Webster Dictionary Edits Its Definition of 'Female' " was posted at townhall.com on July 20, 2022.

# Disney and religion

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Ex-Disney Employees Warn That Disney Is Trying to Eliminate Christian Employees and Customers" was posted at ipatriot.com on July 14, 2022.

## **Comments about Disney influence on children**

- An article by Jeremiah Poff titled "DeSantis Blasts Disney's 'Stupid Activism' in Defiant Defense of Florida Parental Rights Law" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Alexandra Steigrad titled "Disney Fans Outraged After 'Fairy Godmother' Ditched for Gender-Neutral Titles" was posted at nypost.com on July 20, 2022.

## **Comments about Florida and Disney**

■ An article by Sarah Arnold titled "DeSantis Calls Out Disney for Its 'Stupid Activism' in Defense of Florida's Parental Rights Law" was posted at townhall. com on July 16, 2022.

#### **Comments about Winsome Sears**

■ Looking back to April 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

# Comments about racism and white supremacy

■ An article by Jack Montgomery titled "Dance School Drops Ballet From Auditions for Being 'Built Around White European Ideas' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 17, 2022.

# **Comments about crimes against Asian citizens**

■ An article by Carl Samson titled "Seattle Man Charged With Assault, Hate Crime for Attacks on 3 Asian Women" was posted at nextshark.com on July 18, 2022.

# **Comments about Marxist BLM corporation**

- An article by Katie Daviscourt titled "BLM Slammed for Protesting Cops for Shooting Man [in Minneapolis] Who Opened Fire Into Home" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Jessica Washington titled "BLM Co-Founder [Alica Garza] Warns: The Rise of White Supremacy Is Here" was posted at theroot.com on July 18, 2022.

# Comments about police misconduct

■ An article by Kalyn Womack titled "Delaware Officer Who Dragged Black Teenager Girl on Her Stomach Got [One Year of Probation]" was posted at theroot.com on July 15, 2022.

## Two pandemics?

■ An article by David Axe titled "'Shocking' Monkeypox Screw-Up Means We Need to Admit We Now Face Two Pandemics" was posted at thedailybeast. com on July 16, 2022.

# Monkeypox in U.S.

- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "NYC Reveals That 95% of Monkeypox Patients in the Big Apple Are Men With Zero Women Having Been Infected So Far [Meaning the Gender of the Remaining 5% Is Unknown]—and at Least 60% Are 'LGBQ': U.S. Case Tally Reaches 1,470" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Bob Price titled "NYC Official Reports Monkeypox Outbreak—Represents 30 Percent of U.S. Cases" was posted at breitbart.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Bob Price titled "Democrat Officials Condemn Biden Administration's Failure to Distribute Adequate Monkeypox Vaccines" was posted at breitbart.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Stephanie Soucheray titled "Window to Control Monkeypox May Be Closing in U.S." was posted at cidrap.umn.edu (Center for Infectious Disease Research and Policy) on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Luke Andrews titled "NYC Plans to Delay Second Doses of Monkeypox Vaccine Because of Jabs Shortage As Officials Warn Outbreak Is 'Probably' Out of Control" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Kristi King titled "DC Reports Largest Monkeypox Outbreak Per Capita in U.S." was posted at wtop.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article titled "Monkeypox Concern Grows As Virus Spreads in Chicago: 'They Need to Get Loud About This' " was posted at chicagotribune.com on July 19, 2022.

## Covid is still a threat

■ An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "'We're Still in the Middle of This Pandemic': White House Covid Chief Warns That the Virus Is Still a Threat and Backs Fauci's Call for Masks to Return Indoors—As Daily Deaths Increase 23% Over Past Week to 538" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 18, 2022.

#### Comments about covid variants

■ An article by Erin Prater titled "The Rise of New 'Deltacron'? BA.5 Combines the Worst Traits of Omicron With the Potential for Severity Reminiscent of Delta; Experts Say" was posted at fortune.com on July 12, 2022.

■ An article by Erin Prater titled "Covid Reinfection Has a Silver Lining—One That May Help Tame the Pandemic [Described As Running Up Against a Wall of T-Cell Based Immunity]" was posted at fortune.com on July 16, 2022.

## Comments about vaccine mandates

- An article by Ryan Young titled "[NBA Player on Golden State Warriors] Andrew Wiggins, After Winning NBA Title, Wishes He Didn't Get Vaccinated for Covid-19" was posted at yahoo.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Arielle Mitropoulos titled "DC to Require Students 12 and Older to Be Vaccinated Against Covid-19 This Fall" was posted at abcnews. com on July 21, 2022.

## Comments about vaccines

- An article by Bonnie Berkowitz, Carolyn Y. Johnson and Aaron Steckelberg titled "How Novavax Is Different From Other Coronavirus Vaccines" was posted at washingtonpost.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Lauran Neergaard press titled "The CDC Endorses Novavax, a More Traditional Covid Vaccine [None mRNA], for Adults" was posted at apnews.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Covid Booster Effectiveness Wanes After Three Months, Study Shows" was posted at jpost.com on July 21, 2022.

#### **Comments about masks**

- An article by Scott Morefield titled "Dr. Ashish Jha Advocates for More Mask Mandates: 'It Really Will Make a Difference' " was posted at townhall.com on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Ah Mee Park, Sundar Khadka and Ikuo Tsunoda titled "Bacterial and Fungal Isolation From Face Masks Under the Covid-19 Pandemic" was posted at nature.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Mask Mandates Start Coming Back to California" was posted at dailywire.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Masks Are Back: San Diego Says Kids and Staff Must Comply With School Mandate" was posted at the postmillennial. com on July 19, 2022.

## **Media comments about Tucker Carlson**

■ An article by Tucker Carlson titled "Joe Biden Thinks He's the Only Branch of Government" was posted at foxnews.com on July 20, 2022.

## **Comments about Netflix**

■ An article by Jack Wright titled "Netflix's Post-Covid Slump Continues: Streaming Giant Loses Almost One Million Subscribers During the Spring As More Viewers Switch Off Due to Cost-of-Living Crisis and Concerns Over 'Lack of Content' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 20, 2022.

#### **Comments about movies**

- An article by Ashleigh Gray titled "Top Gun: Maverick Becomes Paramount's Highest Grossing Movie Ever Worldwide As It Reaches \$1.2 Billion Globally With \$600 Million Domestic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Whitten titled "'Thor: Love and Thunder' Pulls in \$143 Million in Domestic Opening" was posted at cnbc.com on July 10, 2022.
- An article by Jacob Smith titled "Thor: Love and Thunder Nears 70% Drop in Its Second Week at the Box Office" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Drew Weisholtz titled "Bruce Willis Revisits Famous 'Die Hard' Location to Celebrate Film's 34th Anniversary" was posted at today.com on July 18, 2022.

# **Comments about WaPo changing headlines**

- An article by Libby Emmons titled "WaPo Changes Fareed Zakaria's Headline Telling Dems to 'Forget Pronouns' After Leftist Freakout [Eliminating the Phrase 'Forget Pronouns']" was posted at the postmillennial.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Kevin Tober titled "WashPost Changes Fareed Zakaria's Headline Slamming Pronouns" was posted at newsbusters.org on July 17, 2022.

#### Other comments about the media

- An article by Jack Hellner titled "It Is No Wonder Americans Are So Confused When the Media Intentionally Lie So Much While Burying Truthful Stories" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Jeff Charles titled "Are Activist Media Propagandizing Themselves Into Irrelevancy?" was posted at libertynation.com on July 13, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Don Lemon: Journalists Must Treat Republicans As 'Dangerous to Our Society' " was posted at dailywire.com on July 14, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Teachers Union and Media Lapdogs Distort Education Poll to Hide Republicans' Huge Culture War Comebacks" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Nick Arama titled "White House Falsifies Transcript of Biden's Remarks at Saudi Presser" was posted at redstate.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Christina Buttons titled "Most Left-Leaning Journalists Say Conservative Media Does Not Deserve Equal Coverage" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Adriana Cohen titled "Dems' 'Deplorable' Double Standard on Offensive Speech" was posted at nypost.com on July 17, 2022.

- An article by Rusty Weiss titled "MSNBC Analyst Malcolm Nance Says the Left May Have to 'Fight' Their Trump-Supporting Neighbors" was posted at the political insider.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Tristan Justice titled "Fake News Board (Commonly Known As Pulitzer Prize) Defends Award to 2018 Russia Hoaxers" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Elise McCue titled "Poll: Americans' Confidence in Media Plummets to All-Time Low" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Naumann titled "New CNN Boss in Secret Talks to Poach MSNBC Stars Joe Scarborough and Mike Brzezinski to Fix Network's Struggling Morning Timeslot" was posted at radaronline.com on July 20, 2022.

# **Comments about Hunter Biden and family**

- Looking back to September 2019, an article by Justin Baragone titled "Joe Biden: 'I've Never Spoken to My Son About' Ukraine Business Deals" was posted at thedailybeast.com on Sept. 21, 2019.
- An article by Tristan Justice titled "Biden Sold Oil From Emergency Reserves to Chinese Gas Giant Tied to His Scandal-Plagued Son" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 8, 2022
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Could You Imagine If It Was Trump's Son [Instead of Biden's Son] Smoking Crack and Messing With Hookers?" was posted at townhall.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article titled "Hunter and Joe Biden Often Met After First Son Traveled Abroad: Report" was posted at theepochtimes.com July 17, 2022.
- An article by Jerry Dunleavy titled "Hunter Biden-Founded Company [Skaneatesles] Still Holds 10% Stake in Chinese Firm [BHR Partners], Records Show" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 18, 2022.

# Stacey Abrams and Beto get out-of-state money

- An article by Andrew Stiles titled "Report: Just 14 Percent of Stacey Abram's Fundraising Haul Came From Georgia Residents" was posted at freebeacon.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Michael Whittaker titled "Soros Backs Beto's Latest Campaign With \$1 Million Donation" was posted at dailywire.com on July 19, 2022.

#### **Democrats worried about Kamala Harris**

- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Vice President's Staff Run for the Door: Kamala Harris Losing Chief Speechwriter Megan Groob After Only Four Months on the Job—and her Longest-Serving Aide and Domestic Policy Adviser Rohini Kosoglu" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Jane Nam titled "Former House Speaker [Newt Gingrich] Cites VP Kamala Harris' 'Really Weird' Laugh As Reason She Can't Be President" was posted at nextshark.com on July 18, 2022.

## Keep an eye on Gavin Newsom

- An article by Erum Salam titled "Newsom Airs Florida Ad Urging People to Fight for Freedom—Or Move to California" was posted at theguardian.com on July 4, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Casey DeSantis Reminds Gavin Newsom Why People Are Running to Florida" was posted at townhall.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Sacramento's Homeless Population Soars by 67% in Three Years and Is Now Higher Than San Francisco While Robbery Rockets 42% and Rapes Nearly Double Amid Drug-Taking Epidemic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Stephanie Samsel titled "Gov. Newsom Approves Law Banning Arrests for Prostitution-Related Loitering" was posted at cnsnews.com on July 19, 2022.

## Keep an eye on Michelle Obama

- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Elizabeth Elkind and Rob Crilly titled "Michelle Obama Would Put Republicans 'In a Very Difficult Position' If She Ran for President Because She Is 'Popular and Immune to Criticism'—Former Trump Aide [Monica Crowley] Warns" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 28, 2022.
- An article by Joel Gilbert titled "Michelle Obama Is Running for President in 2024" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 30, 2022.
- An article by Hillel Italie titled "Michelle Obama's Book, 'The Light We Carry' Coming This Fall" was posted at apnews.com on July 21, 2022.

# "Let's Go, Brandon"

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Jorge Fitz-Gibbon titled "NASCAR Crowd Chants 'F\*\*k Joe Biden' at Talladega; NBC Reporter [Kelli Stavast] Hears Something Else [Claiming 'Let's Go Brandon']" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 3, 2021.
- A video and an article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "Watch: Massachusetts Crowd Welcomes Joe Biden With 'Let's Go Brandon' Chants" were posted at breitbart.com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Tyler Durden titled "Place Where Biden Face-Planted Off Bike Is Named 'Brandon Falls' on Google Maps" was posted at zerohedge.com on July 20, 2022.

# **Biden's mental capacity**

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Daniel Chaitin titled "David Axelrod [Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama]: Biden's Age 'Major' Problem for Future Political Viability" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 11, 2022.
- An article by Gabriel Hays titled "[Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Oba-

ma] David Axelrod Sees Bad News for Biden: Things Look 'Out of Control and He's Not in Command' " was posted at foxnews.com on July 1, 2022.

- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "Fake Fact-Checkers Think If They 'Repeat the Line' About Biden's Flawless Teleprompter Delivery, Americans Will Forget He's Losing It" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Jeff Poor titled "[Tucker] Carlson: Biden's Mental Decline Is No Longer Possible to Deny" was posted at breitbart.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Stumbling Biden Praises 'Selfishness' of U.S. Troops on Final Day of Middle East Tour Before Correcting Himself to Say 'Selflessness'—Three Days After Mistakenly Vowing to 'Keep Alive the Truth and Honor of the Holocaust'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Christian Datoc titled "White House Denies Biden Has New Cancer Diagnosis After Speech Flub" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on July 20, 2022.

# Some Democrats and media dash Biden's hopes

- An article by Christopher Bedford titled "As Democrats and the Press Turn on Biden, Remember: They Are the Regime That Empowered Him" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 12, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "New York Times Dashes Joe Biden's 2024 Hopes With 6 Devastating Articles" was posted at breitbart.com on July 11, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Robinson titled "Historic Party Flip: More Voters Now Registered as Republicans in Kentucky" was posted at wymt.com (Frankfurt, Kentucky) on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Ex-Clinton Cabinet Secretary [Robert Reich] Pens a Brutal Column About Biden's Age" was posted at townhall.com on July 20, 2022.
- An article by Robert Reich titled "As a 76-Year-Old Let Me Say: Joe Biden Is Too Old to Run Again" was posted at theguardian.com on July 17, 2022.

# Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Brent Smith titled "Don't Count on a Republican Red 'Wave': Democrats Will Do Anything to Win the Midterms" was posted at lifesitenews.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Courtney McBride titled "[Henry] Kissinger Warns Biden Against Endless Confrontation With China" was posted at bloomberg.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "More Trouble Brewing for Stacey Abrams Group in Georgia [Since the 'New Georgia Project' That Abrams Founded Failed to Disclose Some \$7 Million Worth of Spending]" was posted at townhall.com on July 15, 2022.

- An article by Chris Talgo titled "New Poll: Young Voters Want United Nations, Not U.S. Government, to Protect American Citizens' Civil Rights" was posted at townhall.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Rand Paul Slams Biden for 'Bowing Down' to Saudi Arabia as Bernie Sanders Says He Should Not Have Gone" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Zach Jewell titled "Failed Dem Presidential Candidate Bill De Blasio Drops Out of Another Race" was posted at dailywire.com on July 19, 2022.

#### Comments about conservatives

- An article by Neil Patel titled "The Left Is About to Pay for Their Energy Insanity" was posted at townhall.com on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "'The Department of Education Should Not Exist'; Former DOE Secretary Betsy DeVos Slams Federal Agency" was posted at dailywire.com on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Kristi Noem's Digital Ad Buy in First-To-Vote States Fuels Speculation of 2024 White House Bid—As Pro-Trump South Dakota Governor Also Plans a Trip to the Northeast" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Brad Slager titled "The Attempted Hits on DeSantis Keep Coming, As Do the Misses" was posted at townhall.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Star Parker titled "Why Are Blacks Still on Board With Biden?" was posted at townhall.com on July 20, 2022.

# **Trump supporters and detractors**

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Southwest Flight Attendant Wins \$5.1 Million After She Was Fired for Complaining That Union Supported Abortion and Funded Anti-Trump Women's March" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Yelenia Dzhanova titled "A Team of Republican Lawyers, Judges and Former Senators Reviewed Dozens of Lawsuits Alleging Voter Fraud in the 2020 Election and Concluded There Was None" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Jack Hellner titled "For the Last Seven Years, the Democrat-Media Juggernaut's Only Goal Has Been to Destroy Trump" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 17, 2022.
- An article by Cheryl Teh titled "After Mike Pence's Pick for Georgia Governor Trounced Trump's, the Former VP Is Trying It Again in Arizona" was posted at businessinsider.com on July 18, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Glenn Greenwald: Dems Helping Trump-Loving GOP Win Primaries Is a 'Dangerous Game' for Them" was posted at foxnews. com on July 21, 2022.

#### **General interest**

- An article by Tom Leonard titled "The Most Convincing Account Yet of How (and Why) the Mob Killed JFK: New Film by Relative of Mafia Boss Sheds Fresh Light on the President's Assassination Nearly 60 Years Ago" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 15, 2022.
- An article by Stewart Carr titled "FBI's Most-Wanted Mexican Drug Lord Rafael Quintero (Who Is Notorious for 'Using an Ice Pick to Torture and Kill Two American Tourists Who Stumbled on Drug Deal') Is Caught After Nearly a Decade on the Run and \$20 Million Bounty" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 16, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Moment Hoover Dam Is Rocked by Massive Explosion Caused by Transformer Fire: Authorities Assure Nearby Residents That Power From One of Country's Largest Hydro-Electric Facilities Will Continue As Mega-Drought Sends Reservoir to Historic Lows" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2022.
- An article by Mark Harris titled "NASCAR Expected to Announce Race in Crime-Ridden Downtown Chicago—What Could Possibly Go Wrong?" was posted at outkick.com on July 19, 2022.
- An article by David Averre titled "Incredible Moment 'Superhero' Pizza Delivery Man [in Lafayette, Indiana], 25, Saves Five Children From Their Burning Home—and Even Jumped From Second Story Window Cradling Girl: But Now He Fears Huge Medical Bill" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 20, 2022.



Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."